Welcome Remarks at the 16th General Meeting of the National Unification Advisory Council (NUAC)

To my fellow Koreans, to NUAC members, and to distinguished guests -- 
From the bottom of my heart, I offer my warmest congratulations on the commencement of the 16th session of NUAC and opening of its general meeting.

I take my hat off to the NUAC members working for peace on the Korean Peninsula and unification of the country and going to the trouble of taking part in this session, particularly those who have arrived from abroad.
I set the establishment of groundwork for peaceful unification as one of the four key policies of this government, since unification is a national task that will put an end to the 70-year-long division of the country and open a new page for a happy future for all Koreans; it is also the people’s long-cherished desire.

For us Koreans, unification is the most fundamental task that will set right a history that has gone awry.

We should put a stop to the many conflicts and pains experienced by the Korean nation due to division and confrontation.

The unification of this country should be accomplished peacefully. It should be realized such that all Koreans maintain their dignity as humans, savor freedom and rights to their hearts’ content, and enjoy economic affluence and national culture. 
Our unification should be a starting point for a giant step forward that will contribute to the happiness of humankind and world peace, in addition to being a joyful event of having the divided country reunited as one.

I will work with you in opening a new era for the Korean Peninsula by establishing the basis for peaceful unification.

The values that we must uphold -- to open the new era of unification -- are freedom and peace.

Today, we Koreans live in fragile peace.

North Korea is still taking steps toward the development of nuclear weapons in the face of the international community’s outspoken objection.

Unless the North gives up its nuclear program, it is difficult to talk about true peace and national unification. 

The North should immediately lay down its nuclear program and start a dialogue of trust with us.

Only then will the era of win-win collaboration dawn, with the two Koreas developing together and 80 million Koreans enjoying true happiness.

To my fellow Koreans and to NUAC members -- 
I believe we must observe three things in connection with the need to open the new era of the Korean Peninsula.

They are principles, trust, and people.

We were able to overcome the crisis in bilateral relations with the North in the beginning of this government and obtain the precious result of normalization of the Gaeseong Industrial Park, having consistently laid the cornerstone for the recovery of mutual trust and observed principles with patience.  

I am thankful to the people for their trust in and support for the government whenever it is faced with difficulty in relations with the North.

I believe that the road to national unification will finally be opened wide if we continue to endeavor for true peace based on principles, trust, and people’s support.

The government will strive to persuade the North to make the right choice by developing   with the North relations that can be viewed as normal based on common sense and international norms, anchored on a solid national security stance.

If the two Koreas can start building mutual trust from a small thing, and the North is willing to stop its nuclear program, we can start programs of mutual collaboration on a larger scale.

From a long-term perspective, it can lead to the development of an economic community that will allow the free exchange of people and capital across the border as well as a cultural community where the people of the two sides share culture and unite as one. 

By realizing small-scale unification wherein the people of the two sides are united as one economically and culturally, we will be able to live much more peacefully and happily.

With steady development in small-scale unification, we will be able to take gradual steps toward large-scale unification, specifically political and institutional integration.
I expect the NUAC members gathered here today to add their strength to the turning of the wheels of unification.

To my fellow Koreans and to NUAC members -- 
It is very important to attain internal unity so that we can take steps toward the peaceful unification of the Korean Peninsula.

At present, the deep-rooted distrust and disunity among ourselves, along with regional conflicts and labor-management conflicts, serve as a stumbling block to national integration.

History tells us that the country was faced with difficulty when consensus could not be reached, with the painful result becoming the burden of the people.

It is time to put an end to the vicious cycle of distrust and disunity and march toward the goal of integration.

NUAC is an organization that transcends ideologies, political factions, generations, and walks of life.

I ask you to be at the center of national integration as respectable leaders representing diverse sectors.

Please play a leading role in putting an end to the exhaustive arguments and conflicts over policies involving the North and unification and forming consensus among the people.

Finally, I ask that you reflect the people’s reasonable opinions on your advice and recommendations for national unification.

Let us usher in the era of national unification through trust and integration for the happiness of 80 million Koreans.

Once again, I offer my heartfelt congratulations on the launch of the 16th session of NUAC and wish each and every one of you success and happiness.

Thank you.
